>>> Laurel Jones 4/11/2008 12:24 PM >>>

Dear LPC Campus Community,

        For the past year, the Learning Task Force has been meeting to complete the Basic Skills Initiative work presented to us by the Systems Office and supported by the Governor. The Basic Skills Initiative is well defined and articulated on the Statewide Academic Senate website, should you like to reacquaint yourself with the purpose and scope of this very vital step in meeting one of our community college missions.   (http://www.cccbsi.org/ ; http://www.asccc.org/ ).   Hopefully, you have had an opportunity to review the Basic Skills Initiative Assessment Tool noted in an email sent earlier.   (http://grapevine.laspositascollege.edu/academicsenate/BSI.php ).

In addition to this very thorough document, the Learning Task Force would also like to give you an overview of some of the possible funding categories, and the areas the Task Force is considering as fund uses for the college. Funding areas depend on where the assessment tool shows needed assistance in the developmental education mission.  

Once you have reviewed the Tool, should you like to give us further feedback on our work thus far please contact me, Pam Luster, or Melissa Korber by the first Friday of May (May 2nd).

Basic Skills Assessment Tool Categories:

1. Research

2. Curriculum Development

3. Professional Development 

4. Articulation

5. Counseling

6. Basic Skills / ESL tutoring

7. Student Academic Assessment

8. Other Student Needs

9. Instructional Materials

10. Other Enhanced Basic Skills

Based upon our completion of the Basic Skills Assessment Tool, the accompanying data on our current basic skills courses (student success, retention, etc.), and discussions about where the college might best use its funding the Learning Skills Task Force is considering the following general areas for funding:

1.   Professional Development (what is developmental education; what works in the classroom, brain research, sharing of effective practices, etc.).

2.   Activities that promote coordination of efforts across the disciplines (learning communities, curriculum development, summer bridge opportunities, freshman experience courses across the discipline skills development).

3.   Support Services from Student Services effectively linked to academic programs (LD services, assessment, early alert, etc.).

Again, we invite you to look at the BSI Initiative itself, especially the wonderful work done by the Academic Senate and others to garner best practices. We invite you to review the efforts and hard work put in by the Learning Task Force via the BSI Assessment tool, and finally we invite you to give feedback to this email as well. 

We are looking forward to continuing our partnership with all faculty in this effort and we will continue to inform you as we complete our task to complete the BSI application for funding.

Thank you,
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